LETTER OF TRANSMITTAL 

DATE: 
October 15, 2004
TO:

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

FROM:
FACULTY POLICIES COMMITTEE 

ISSUE/ITEM:
Resolution Regarding CFAs Participation in the New Faculty Orientation
BACKGROUND. 

The issue that is being brought before the Executive Committee of the Faculty Senate concerns the inclusion of the California Faculty Association (CFA) in the New Faculty Orientation Program, which is held at the beginning of each academic year.  At present, CFA is not included in the program, although an announcement is made during the orientation inviting new faculty to attend future CFA special events and the Resource Fair and upcoming CFA events are placed in the calendar of events for new faculty.

This issue first emerged during the March 17, 2004 FPC meeting.  The issue was appropriately brought to the FPC because that committee is charged with dealing with issues that concern professional development of faculty, professional standards, diversity, research and creative activities, and other faculty policy matters (94-98C/Ex.).  At this meeting, one of the committee members asked why CFA had not been invited to participate officially in the New Faculty Orientation.  At this meeting, the committee passed a motion “that FPC recommend to David Wagner that CFA be placed on the new faculty orientation in the Welcome section.  MSC, with 2 abstentions.”  

The committee was later informed by D. Wagner that since he was unable to attend the final FPC meeting of the year, which was held on April 21, 2004, he was unable to report back to the committee on this issue.  D. Wagner stated at the September 15, 2004 FPC meeting that he spoke with VP for Academic Affairs, Ric Brown and with the President, and they do not believe that it is appropriate to add CFA to the program and believe that the past practice of CFAs involvement in the new faculty orientation should remain as it is now.  D. Wagner stated several reasons for not allowing CFAs participation: (1) The administration considered the request as a courtesy to the Senate.  He reminded the committee that such resolutions are not binding since this is an employee relations issue and, as such, does not involve the Senate; (2) CFA would be the only membership dues paying organization present at the event; and (3) there is simply not enough time to add more groups to the list of participants (see FPC Minutes 9.15.04).
Jane Kerlinger, a CFA representative, contacted D. Wagner, and though she did not request a meeting, she did request the information discussed above and asked if the issue was closed or if there was a spot on the orientation schedule where CFA might be placed.  He informed her that he would discuss the issue with her, but it did not appear there would be a place for CFA on the program.  Later in the summer, a couple of weeks before the orientation, she contacted Ric Brown to schedule a meeting, during which several chapter officers would be present.  R. Brown spoke with her by telephone, and as stated above, there was an agreement with R. Brown, the President, and D. Wagner that the current role of CFA at the orientation was appropriate (see FPC Minutes 9.15.04).

RECOMMENDATION. 

At the October 6, 2004 meeting, FPC continued its discussion from the September 15, 2004 meeting and reviewed the March 17, 2004 motion.  The committee decided that since the administration did not accept the recommendation to allow CFA to participate in the Welcome section at New Faculty Orientations, it would send a similar recommendation to the Executive Committee and then, if approved, to the Faculty Senate.  After lengthy discussion, it was moved and seconded that the attached resolution be sent to the Executive Committee of the Faculty Senate.  The motion carried.

ARGUMENTS FOR: 

In the development of the resolution to include CFA in the New Faculty Orientation, FPC members decided that the role of CFA in orientation is critical to new faculty.  CSUS operates under a collective bargaining agreement which covers all faculty, and some new faculty may be unfamiliar with working in a union environment.  Furthermore, CFA represents the faculty in all grievance procedures and provides important resources and support programs for faculty.  Consequently, since the previous recommendation by the Faculty Policies Committee on March 17, 2004, was rejected by the Administration, FPC requests that it be resolved that CFA be allowed to give a five-minute presentation during the Welcome section at New Faculty Orientations.  This resolution was MSC by the Faculty Policies Committee, October 6, 2004.

ARGUMENTS AGAINST: 

Since this resolution carried unanimously by the FPC, there were not any arguments against it that were offered.  Some FPC members did acknowledge that time is very limited at the orientation and suggested that perhaps a special social event could be sponsored by CFA and held immediately following the new faculty orientation.  Although members thought this suggestion was good, the overwhelming consensus was that CFA needed to be officially included in the program since the orientation event is held for new faculty and CFA represents all faculty in a variety of different capacities and provides numerous resources and programs for faculty on this campus.  The committee unanimously agreed that the arguments in support of CFAs inclusion in the program clearly outweighed any concerns about time limitations and exclusion of other groups from the orientation program.
Respectfully submitted on behalf of FPC,

______________________

Sue Cote, FPC Interim Chair, Fall 2004
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